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Eastern Mediterranean University 
(EMU) Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut 
Hocanın released a message on the 
occasion of 24 November Teachers’ 
Day. Noting that 24 November is the 
day Great Leader Mustafa Kemal 
Ataturk was given the title of “Head 
Teacher”, and that it is celebrated as 
Teachers’ Day both in Turkey and the 
Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus 
(TRNC), Prof. Dr. Hocanın included 
the following in his message:

“I wholeheartedly congratulate all our 
teachers who raise our children, the 
future of our country, on 24 November 
Teachers’ Day. While I wish our 
teachers continued success in their 
work in this honorable profession, I 
would like to take this opportunity to 
commemorate the deceased teachers 
and remember them with love and 
respect”.

EMU RECTOR PROF. DR. AYKUT HOCANIN’S
24 NOVEMBER TEACHERS’ DAY MESSAGE

Dementia screenings have commenced 
at the Eastern Mediterranean University 
(EMU) Clinical Practice and Research 
Center operating under Dr. Fazıl Küçük 
Medicine Faculty. 

In a statement made by the Center 
for Clinical Practice and Research, it 
was emphasized that dementia is one 
of the biggest causes of disability and 
dependancy in the elderly population all 
over the world. The statement reads as 
follows:

“According to the World Health 
Organization (WHO), there are 50 million 
dementia patients all over the world and it 
is predicted that this number will reach 152 

million by 2050. With aging societies, 
the number of people with dementia is 
increasing exponentially. The American 
Academy of Neurology recommends 
that individuals over the age of 65 have 
annual cognitive screening. Cognitive 
scans can be done in a short time by 
mutual agreement and the mental skills 
of the brain can be tested.

Appointments and information on 
cognitive screening tests to be applied to 
people over the age of 65 can be obtained 
from Dr. Fazıl Küçük Medicine Faculty 
Clinical Practice and Research Center 
polyclinic at 0392 630 3851. Let’s not 
forget scheduling our dementia scans.”

DEMENTIA SCREENINGS COMMENCE AT EMU CLINICAL 
PRACTICE AND RESEARCH CENTER 
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Faculty of 
Law academic staff member Assoc. Prof. Dr. Demet 
Çelik Ulusoy represented EMU at the 44th Global 

Privacy Assembly (GPA) held in Istanbul and the 
international conference on “The State of Law in the 
21st Century” organized at Çukurova University by 

Çukurova University Faculty of Law and Adana Bar 
Association.

The 44th Global Privacy Assembly (GPA), attended 
by Prof. Dr. Çelik Ulusoy, was organized within 
the framework of the theme of “A Matter of 
Balance: Privacy in the Age of Rapid Technological 
Development”, in the light of the principles of 
privacy in emerging technologies. In addition to the 
representatives of the European Union and the United 
Nations, boards and authorities in the field of personal 
data protection from 130 countries participated in the 
event, during which many presentations, workshops, 
panels and working group meetings were held. In the 
Assembly hosted by the Republic of Turkey Personal 
Data Protection Authority, measures that can be taken 
for data security were also discussed.

On the other hand, at the conference, Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Çelik Ulusoy made a presentation titled “Long-
Standing Rules and New Era: Digitalizing in the Rule 
of Law”. Invited speakers from Spain, Russia, Turkey 
and Italy participated in the said conference, which is 
also the first international scientific event in the field 
of law, jointly organized by Çukurova University and 
Adana Bar Association. The international conference, 
which was followed by the members of the Supreme 
Court of the Republic of Turkey, the former rapporteurs 
of the Constitutional Court, the President and the 
Executive Board members of the Bar Association, and 
many lawyers and students, lasted for two days. In the 
conference, the approach of states with different legal 
cultures and democracies to the rule of law principle 
was emphasized, while the main problems pertaining 
to the rule of law at national and supranational scale 
were also discussed.

IMPORTANT REPRESENTATIONS FROM 
EMU FACULTY OF LAW ACADEMIC STAFF MEMBER 

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Faculty of Pharmacy attended the Annual 
Meeting of the Pharmacy Faculty Deans 
Council hosted by Atatürk University Faculty 
of Pharmacy in Erzurum. A total of 35 Faculty 
of Pharmacy deans from different universities 
participated in the said meeting which was 
also attended EMU Faculty of Pharmacy Dean 
Prof. Dr. Müberra Koşar. At the meeting, the 
issues of improving the quality of pharmacy 
education and discussing the problems in 
education and finding solutions were topics 
of discussion, with a special emphasis on 
pharmacy education and new decisions 
taken in this regard. During the meeting, the 
reports of the working commissions were also 
discussed and it was decided that the next 
meeting would be hosted by the Faculty of 
Pharmacy of Ağrı İbrahim Çeçen University.

EMU FACULTY OF PHARMACY DEAN ATTENDS THE ANNUAL 
MEETING OF THE PHARMACY FACULTY DEANS COUNCIL 
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Within the scope of the Documentary News 
Workshop organized by the Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) Communication Faculty, New 
Media and Journalism Department, the university 
hosted content creator Can Pürüzsüz who has 
worked in platforms such as 140Journos, BluTV, 
+90 and IMECE. Students showed great interest 
in the 2-day workshop. The first day of the event 
was a theoretical session where Pürüzsüz provided 
information to EMU students on how a topic can 
be handled in every aspect in terms of content 
production. Emphasizing areas such as research 
in content production, thematic thinking, solution-
oriented journalism, determining interview profiles 
and asking the subject himself, Pürüzsüz also 
mentioned the importance of preliminary field 
research.

Documentary News Shooting on CMC
On the second day of the workshop, a field research 
event was held with EMU Communication Faculty, 
New Media and Journalism Department Head Prof. 
Dr. Metin Ersoy, Research Assistant İbrahim Emre 
Sugel, students and Can Pürüzsüz. Students also 
took part in the fieldwork for the production of 
documentary news about the mine wastes from 
Cyprus Mines Corporation (CMC). During the 
shooting held at Lefke and Gemikonağı, interviews 
were made with Lefke Mayor Aziz Kaya, Lefke 
Tourism Association Deputy Chairman Hasan 
Karlıtaş, former head of the Biologists Association 
Biologist and Environmental Activist Hasan 

Sarpten, Lefke Non-Governmental Organizations 
Platform Coordinator Teoman Oktay and the last 
alive member of CMC and former mineworker 
Hüseyin Tremeşeli as well as the people of Lefke. 

Touched on the Importance of Bringing Theory 
into Practical Field
Making a statement on the workshop, Prof. 
Dr. Metin Ersoy touched on the importance of 
experiencing the theory in the practical field 
together with the students. Drawing attention to 
the contribution that the academy’s activities in the 
field can make to the social field, Prof. Dr. Ersoy 
emphasized the potential of this documentary 

news, shot in the field of environmental journalism, 
to contribute with its solution-oriented approach. 
On the other hand, during his speech, content 
creator Can Pürüzsüz express his contentedness on 
realizing a project together with the students that 
was reflected in the practical field. Expressing his 
satisfaction that the project will be sent to national 
and international film festivals, Pürüzsüz expressed 
his gratitude to EMU Communication Faculty, 
New Media and Journalism Department as part of 
the workshop. The students who expressed their 
opinions about the workshop stated that they were 
excited and happy to take part in the shootings in 
the field.

EMU NEW MEDIA AND JOURNALISM DEPARTMENT BRINGS 
CONTENT CREATOR CAN PÜRÜZSÜZ TOGETHER WITH ITS STUDENTS

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Tourism 
Faculty attended the 7th International Gastromasa 
Gastronomy Conference which was held at Haliç 
Congress Center in Istanbul. 

Tourism Faculty Dean Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç and Vice 
Dean Assist. Prof. Dr. M. Güven Ardahan represented 
EMU during the conference that was organized with 
the theme of “Sustainability & Biodiversity”. Being 
one of the top three gastronomy organizations in the 
world, Gastromasa hosted world-renowned gastronomy 
professionals such as Joan Roca, Elena Arzak, Rasmus 
Munk, Alex Atala, Dan Barber, Albert Adria, Andoni 
Luis Aduriz, Antonio Bachour, Virgilio Martinez Ana 
Ros, Andrea Berton, Andrea Tortora, Benoit Charvet, 
Christian Le Squer, David Gil, Diego Guerrero, Dinara 
Kasko, Eric Vildgaard, Franco Pepe, Gianluca Fusto, 
Hélène Pietrini, Ignacio Echapresto Garcia, James 
Lowe, Janice Wong, Jeremy Chan, Jorge Vallejo, Leonor 
Espinosa, Manoella Buffara, Mitsuharu Tsumura, Nadia 
Sammut, Nicolai Ellitsgaard, Norbert Niederkofler, Paco 
Torreblanca, Philippe Bernachon, Riccardo Camanini, 

Santiago Lastra, Selassie Atadika, Simon Rogan, Thomas 
Bühner, Torres Brothers, Corrado Assenza who shared 
their culinary experiences with the audience. Broadcasted 
live on the social media and internet, the event received 
great interest both in Turkey and internationally. 

Attending the conference, Prof. Dr. Kılıç stated that more 
than 100 chefs, including many Michelin-starred chefs, 
provided gastronomy professionals and gastronomy 
enthusiasts with an unforgettable experience. Expressing 
that the concepts of sustainable studies and biodiversity 
were discussed during the conference, where many 
speeches and interviews took place under the main theme 
of “Sustainability and Biodiversity”, Prof. Dr. Kılıç 
emphasized that another concept of the International 
Gastromasa Gastronomy Conference, held for the seventh 
time this year, is to bring together the most important 
representatives of tourism, hospitality and gastronomy 
professionals in Turkey. Moreover, Prof. Dr. Kılıç noted 
that EMU Tourism Faculty has made many connections at 
the conference and that the faculty is to organize surprise 
event during this academic year. 

EMU TOURISM FACULTY REPRESENTED AT VII. INTERNATIONAL 
GASTROMASA GASTRONOMY CONFERENCE
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Eastern Mediterranean University, 
Psychological Counseling Guidance and 
Research Center (EMU-PDRAM) organized 
two sessions of “Adapting to University Life: 
Preventing the Culture Shock” workshop for 
students. 

Various presentations and activities on topics 
such as adapting to the university life, stages 
of culture shock, resilience and coping with 
difficult situations were discussed during 
the events which was coordinated by EMU-
PDRAM members Specialist Psychologist 
Özlem Güler Erginsoylu, Specialist 
Psychologist Gökçe İnce and Social Services 
Specialist Halide Sarp. The topics were 
discussed interactively with the participation 
of the students. 16 students attended the events 
organized in two separate sessions. EMU-
PDRAM presented certificate of participation 
to the participating students and noted that 
workshops are to continue during the 2022-
2023 Academic Year.

The Genesis Agency operating under 
the Eastern Mediterranean University 
(EMU) Communication Faculty, 
Public Relations and Advertising 
Department and EMU Special 
Education Club operating under 

the Social and Cultural Activities 
Directorate co-organized an event 
with the intention of drawing attention 
on children’s rights. In the event 
organized within the scope of 20 
November World Children’s Rights 
Day, the children in Famagusta were 
informed about children’s rights by 
distributing balloons with the articles 
of the children’s rights agreement 
written on them.

Children at the Hospital Not 
Forgotten
During the event which aimed to 
inform both families and children 
about children’s rights, a visit was 
held to Cyprus Medical Hospital in 
Famagusta where children receiving 
treatments there were informed about 
the children’s rights.  After a good 
time spent with the children and their 
families, the event ended with a face 
painting session for the children.

EMU STUDENTS DRAW ATTENTION TO CHILDREN’S RIGHTS

EMU-PDRAM ORGANIZES “ADAPTING TO UNIVERSITY LIFE: 
PREVENTING THE CULTURE SHOCK” EVENT
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Student 
Council operating under EMU Social and Cultural 
Activities Directorate and EMU Fenerbahçe Fan Club 
(EMU FEB) provided food and drinks to students who 
study at the Prof. Dr. Özay Oral Library within the scope 
of the Mid-term Exam Period. Setting up a booth in from 
of the library building, EMU Fenerbahçe Fan Club served 
students “lokma” on 23 November 2022 and on the other 
hand, EMU Student Council served chicken rice with 
“ayran” on 24 November 2022 and supported the students 
who were at the library studying for their midterm exams. 
The event received great interest from the students.

Carnations Given on the Teachers’ Day
EMU Student Council also distributed carnations to EMU 
Academic Personnel on the occasion of 24 November 
Teachers’ Day in which the Great Leader Mustafa Kemal 
Atatürk was given the title of “Head Teacher”. Visiting 
EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın and Vice Rectors, 
EMU Student Council celebrated their teachers’ day on 
behalf of all EMU students.

EMU STUDENT COUNCIL AND EMU FENERBAHÇE FAN CLUB 
ORGANIZE A MEANINGFUL EVENT

Eastern Mediterranean University Pharmacy Students 
Society (EMUPSS) operating under the EMU 
International Student Activities and Student Unions 
was represented at the International Pharmacy Students 
Federation European Regional Symposium. 

The Chair of EMUPSS Executive Board and International 
Pharmacy Students Federation EMU Representative 
Ayşe Hark and, EMUPSS Executive Board Member 
and International Pharmacy Students Federation 
Student Exchange Coordinator Aishatu Abba Abdulwali 
attended the event as official delegates. The students also 
participated in the trainings held in Istanbul, with the 
participation of official delegates from every country in 
Europe, as speakers at the European Regional Assembly 
of the International Pharmacy Students Federation.

EMU PHARMACY STUDENTS SOCIETY REPRESENTED 
IN EUROPE
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Electronic 
Sports Club operating under the EMU Social and 
Cultural activities Directorate organized the 1st Valorant 
Tournament which was held online. The tournament, 
where 10 teams were accepted and fierce competition 
prevailed, was held both as an EMU Valorant Team 
audition and as a club member fusion event.

Team “Hiç Öylesine” Wins the Tournament
Team “Hiç Öylesine” consisting of Mohammad “Final 
Yousef, Fazlı Orhun “revan” Meral, Velihan “Mâncêsin 
K” Sarıkaya, Rasim Muhammed “symplegod” Gündüz 
and Fatih “cladfps” Sayıner as team members completed 
the tournament in first place.  The team called “Rose 
9” consisting of Süleyman Berk “GerginShadoWwW” 
Bahar, Emre “Lexa” Öztürk, Mevlüt Can “Cugga” İşcan, 
Taha Buğra “Bioxze” Kavak and Suda “Clys” Tutuk 
took the second place followed by team “The Bots”; 
Mohammed “MjH” Alabbas, Mert “ch4m” Keskin, Umut 
Caner “RaphaeL” Kuş, Issa “Abdul3eess” Qumsieh and 
Ulaş Fırat “TURSBIK” Aydın in third place.

An Award Ceremony was held
Awards were presented to the winning teams in an award 
ceremony held at the Social and Cultural Activities 
Directorate. Vice Rector for Student Affairs Prof. Dr. 

Hüseyin Aktuğlu also attended the event delivering the 
opening speech. Prof. Dr. Aktuğlu congratulated the 
winning teams and wished the tournament to become a 
tradition. 

Stating that the club was established in 2019, EMU 
Electronic Sports Club Director Cem Gürkan Albayrak 
provided information on electronic sports. Noting that the 
interest in the club is increasing day by day, Albayrak said 
that the number of members has reached 200. Expressing 

that EMU is the leader in electronic sports in the Turkish 
Republic of Northern Cyprus, Albayrak thanked the 
EMU Rector’s Office and Social and Cultural Activities 
Directorate for supporting the club. Tournament 
Coordinator Dorukhan Aydan also delivered a speech 
and announced that the tournament was broadcast live on 
the Twitch platform and that they reached 1,000 unique 
viewers throughout the event. After the speeches, the 
awards were presented to the winning teams by Vice 
Rector Prof. Dr. Aktuğlu.

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Urban 
Research and Development Center (EMU URDC) 
released a statement on the occasion of 25 
November, International Day for the Elimination 
of Violence against Women. The statement reads 
as follows:

“Violence against women, which emerges as a 
result of gender inequality and male domination, 
is a deepening global problem. As in the whole 
world and in North Cyprus, women from all 
social segments are exposed to physical, sexual, 
psychological, verbal and economic violence 

at home, in public spaces and in the digital 
environment because of their gender. In recent 
years, problems such as wars, pandemics, 
economic crisis, and the devastating consequences 
of climate change in the world, in our region and in 
our country, have shaken women living in Northern 
Cyprus even more strongly and increase all kinds 
of violence they are exposed to. According to the 
official data, cases of violence against women in 
our country are increasing in cities, especially in 
Nicosia, Famagusta and Kyrenia. Violence against 
women in cities is a phenomenon that restricts 
women’s participation in urban life, their access 

to public spaces and social services, and deprives 
women of their “right to the city”. Violence against 
women limits the opportunities of women living 
in and outside the city to participate in education, 
health, economic and political life, and deprives 
women of their right to safely participate in social 
life. Thus, the subordination of women in every 
social field is reinforced.

A contemporary social structure in which gender 
equality is ensured requires an effective struggle 
with all forms of violence against women. However, 
there are great deficiencies in the effective fight 
against violence against women living in the 
city and outside the city in our country. In order 
to overcome the difficulties and eliminate the 
deficiencies, it is essential that many actors such 
as government institutions, universities, research 
centers, non-governmental organizations, and the 
media effectively cooperate in every social scale 
and in all fields. We, as the EMU Urban Research 
and Development Center (URDC), demand that the 
fight against the crisis of violence against women 
in our island be carried out more effectively as 
soon as possible. While expressing once again our 
desire for non-violent, inclusive, safe, healthy and 
sustainable cities and spaces on the occasion of 25 
November International Day for the Elimination 
of Violence against Women, we announce that we 
will continue to work for the creation of spaces free 
from all forms of violence”.

EMU ELECTRONIC SPORTS CLUB ORGANIZES 
1ST VALORANT TOURNAMENT

EMU URDC’S MESSAGE ON 25 NOVEMBER INTERNATIONAL DAY 
FOR THE ELIMINATION OF VIOLENCE AGAINST WOMEN
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The EMU Chess Team, operating under the 
Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Sports Affairs Directorate, became the 
champion in both men’s and women’s chess 

competitions organized by the Northern 
Cyprus University Sports Federation 
(KKÜSF). Maintaining its steady rise, the 
EMU men’s chess team has not lost any 

championship for the past 5 years, whilst the 
women’s team maintained its champions title 
for the past 3 years. In addition, the EMU 
men’s chess team came back from the last 
Turkish Universities chess tournament as 
champions.

After EMU, Cyprus Health and Social 
Sciences University (KSTBU) and University 
of Kyrenia came second in women’s and 
men’s competitions, respectively. The said 
competitions were  held at the Atatürk 
Sports Players Training Center in Nicosia. 
Talat Şentürk, who is in charge of the EMU 
Sports Affairs Directorate Chess Team, stated 
that EMU men’s chess team includes Salih 
Uçucu, Ata Atasoy, İbrahim Seratlı and Kamil 
Nalbant, while the women’s team includes 
İpek Aslı Yassıbağ, Seren Kesken, Gülşah 
Şeker and Hacer Güneş.

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
participated in the 2022 Turkish Republic of 
Northern Cyprus (TRNC) Prime Ministry Cup, 
Tennis League Tournament. In the final match 
of the tournament, which took place at the 
courts of the North Cyprus Tennis Federation 
(KTTF), the teams of EMU and Nicosia 
City Club played in 5 different categories: 
women’s singles and doubles, men’s singles 
and doubles and mixed doubles. In the final 
match between EMU and Nicosia City Club, 
EMU has become the winner with a score of 
5-2, while also winning the 2022 TRNC Prime 
Ministry Cup. At the end of the tournament, 
the trophies and awards were presented to the 
teams participating in the TRNC 2022 Prime 
Ministry Cup Tennis Tournament by the 
KKTF President Hasan Gazioğlu and KKTF 
Executive Board members.

EMU BECOMES DOUBLE CHAMPION IN CHESS 

EMU BECOMES CHAMPION IN TENNIS 
IN THE 2022 TRNC PRIME MINISTRY CUP 
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This Week’s Academic Publications Source: Web of Science                                                                                         
Faculty of Engineering
1- Gulbudak, Ozan, Mustafa Gokdag, and Hasan 
Komurcugil. “Lyapunov-Based Model Predictive Control 
of Dual-Induction Motors Fed by a Nine-Switch Inverter 
to Improve the Closed-Loop Stability.” INTERNATIONAL 
JOURNAL OF ELECTRICAL POWER \& ENERGY SYSTEMS 
146 (March 2023).
2- Fuxi, Shi, Nima Sina, Amir Ahmadi, Emad Hasani 
Malekshah, Mustafa Z Mahmoud, and Hikmet S Aybar. 
“Effect of Different Pitches on the 3D Helically Coiled 
Shell and Tube Heat Exchanger Filled with a Hybrid 
Nanofluid: Numerical Study and Artificial Neural 
Network Modeling.” ENGINEERING ANALYSIS WITH 
BOUNDARY ELEMENTS 143 (2022): 755–68.

Faculty of Arts & Sciences
1- Kizilduman, Bulent, and Seren S Ogmen. “TASLICA-
MERSINCIK. A MULTICULTURAL MEETING POINT.” OLBA 
30 (2022): 45–81.
2- Mazharimousavi, S Habib. “Static-Fluid Black Hole 
and Wormhole in Three-Dimensions.” CLASSICAL AND 
QUANTUM GRAVITY 39, no. 23 (2022).
3- Iyikal, Ovgu Cidar. “Numerical Solution of Sylvester 
Equation Based on Iterative Predictor-Corrector 
Method.” JOURNAL OF MATHEMATICS 2022 (2022).

4- Mazharimousavi, S Habib. “Hairy Extension of 
the Bertotti-Robinson Spacetime in the Einstein-
Maxwell-Scalar Theory Is a Black Hole in Closed Spatial 
Geometries.” CLASSICAL AND QUANTUM GRAVITY 39, 
no. 16 (2022).
5- Kuang, Xiao-Mei, and Ali Ovgun. “Strong Gravitational 
Lensing and Shadow Constraint from M87{*}of Slowly 
Rotating Kerr-like Black Hole.” ANNALS OF PHYSICS 447, 
no. 1 (2022).
6- Wright, Michelle F, Sebastian Wachs, Takuya Yanagida, 
Anna Sevcikova, Lenka Dedkova, Fatih Bayraktar, Ikuko 
Aoyama, et al. “Coping with Public and Private Face-
to-Face and Cyber Victimization among Adolescents 
in Six Countries: Roles of Severity and Country.” 
INTERNATIONAL JOURNAL OF ENVIRONMENTAL 
RESEARCH AND PUBLIC HEALTH 19, no. 21 (2022).

Faculty of Business & Economics
1- Karlilar, Selin, and Firat Emir. “Exploring the Role of 
Coal Consumption, Solar, and Wind Power Generation 
on Ecological Footprint: Evidence from India Using 
Fourier ADL Cointegration Test.” ENVIRONMENTAL 
SCIENCE AND POLLUTION RESEARCH, (Early Access)
2- Abu-Goodman, Maryam, Hasan Gungor, and 
Ojonugwa Usman. “Are Impacts of Renewable Energy 

and Globalization on Carbon Neutrality Targets 
Asymmetric in South Africa? A Reconsideration Using 
Nonlinear ARDL Approach.” ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE 
AND POLLUTION RESEARCH, (Early Access)
3- Chandio, A A, K K Gokmenoglu, F Ahmad, and J Li. 
“Towards Sustainable Agriculture in SAARC Countries: 
Exploring the Long-Run Impact of GHG Emissions on 
Agricultural Productivity.” INTERNATIONAL JOURNAL OF 
ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY, (Early 
Access)
4- Balcilar, Mehmet, Rangan Gupta, and Jacobus Nel. 
“Rare Disaster Risks and Gold over 700 Years: Evidence 
from Nonparametric Quantile Regressions.” RESOURCES 
POLICY 79 (2022).
5- Balcilar, Mehmet, Ojonugwa Usman, and Busra 
Agan. “On the Connectedness of Commodity Markets: 
A Critical and Selective Survey of Empirical Studies 
and Bibliometric Analysis.” JOURNAL OF ECONOMIC 
SURVEYS, (Early Access)
6- Balcilar, Mehmet, Zeynel Abidin Ozdemir, Huseyin 
Ozdemir, Gurcan Aygun, and Mark E Wohar. “The 
Macroeconomic Impact of Economic Uncertainty and 
Financial Shocks under Low and High Financial Stress.” 
NORTH AMERICAN JOURNAL OF ECONOMICS AND 
FINANCE 63 (2022).

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Sports Affairs 
Directorate organized a volleyball and basketball 
tournament for the university personnel between 11 
and 18 November 2022. A total of 12 teams from 
various faculties and units of EMU participated in said 
organisation held at EMU Lala Mustafa Paşa Sports 
Center.

Faculty of Arts and Sciences Becomes Champion in 
Basketball 
In the basketball tournament, Faculty of Arts and 
Sciences, Security Unit, Faculty of Health Sciences, 
Sports Affairs Directorate, Security Unit Women’s Team 
and EMU-2 Dormitory competed. Defeating the Sports 
Affairs Directorate with a score of 23-21 in the final 
match, the Faculty of Arts and Sciences team won the 
championship, while the Security Unit, scoring 26-10 
against the EMU-2 Dormitory team, took the third place.

Champions in Volleyball: Sports Affairs Directorate 
The Rector’s Office, Faculty of Health Sciences, 
Department of Nursing 1, Department of Nursing 2, 
Sports Affairs Directorate and School of Computing and 
Technology participated in the volleyball tournament. 
The Sports Affairs Directorate, defeating the Rector’s 
Office team 2-0 in the final match, became the champions, 
while the Faculty of Health Sciences team defeated the 
team of the Department of Nursing 2-0 and won the third 
place cup. The trophies and medals were presented to the 
winning teams by EMU Vice Rector for Student Affairs 
Prof. Dr. Hüseyin Aktuğlu at a ceremony which took 
place at EMU Lala Mustafa Paşa Sports Center.

CHAMPIONS OF EMU PERSONNEL VOLLEYBALL AND BASKETBALL 
TOURNAMENT ANNOUNCED 


